Special Council Meeting Minutes

May 19, 2016

The City Council of Audubon Park held a special meeting provided by KRS 61.823 on Thursday, May 19, 2016 at 3340 Robin Road, with the following present: Mayor Dorn Crawford and Councilors Nancy Zinner, Laura Stevens, Tony Williams, Darrell Shelton, Drew Perkins and Joanne Bader. Also present were Police Officer Scott Barto and City Clerk Janette Mercer. The purpose of the meeting was to hear a second reading, and consider adoption, of a proposed waste management ordinance for the fiscal year 2017.

Call to Order

Mayor Crawford called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

The Mayor asked for a second reading of "An Ordinance adopting the Waste Management Program Assessment for the City of Audubon Park, Kentucky for the Fiscal Year 2017 and the Collection of Same." After the reading of the ordinance the Mayor asked for a motion to adopt the ordinance. Darrell Shelton made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Joanne Bader seconded. The Mayor asked for discussion. Joanne Bader and Drew Perkins stated they are against dumpsters. Their concerns were with policing the dumpsters to insure the area is kept clean. Among several comments, the Mayor observed that, in addition to the normal code enforcement process, multifamily building owners have a large financial incentive to help this option succeed. Mr. Williams expressed the importance of the City Nuisance Code being written to address problems that may arise with dumpsters. Laura Stevens agreed.

Darrell Shelton suggested an amendment to the ordinance that reads, "Assessments that includes dumpster service are subject to revision in the event that nuisance code violations dictate a discontinuation of dumpster service." Laura Stevens asked if conditions were named in the ordinance should it be looked at by the City Attorney. The Mayor replied that the condition was a policy call rather than a legal matter..

Darrell Shelton made a motion to amend the ordinance with the phrase suggested. Joanne Bader seconded, and the motion passed with 4 in favor and 2 opposed. (Drew Perkins and Laura Stevens opposed.)

The Mayor asked for a vote to approve the ordinance as amended. The motion passed with 4 in favor and 2 opposed. (Drew Perkins and Laura Stevens opposed)

Laura Stevens made a motion to adjourn. Nancy Zinner seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM.

The next scheduled meeting is June 20, 2016 at City Hall.

enolh Merce

Attested